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Here the impact of the reduction addresses viewshed concerns, reduces impervious area 

on the buffer compared to the previous plan and existing conditions. Coupled with the 

application of PZO § 10.516, these changes are significant enough for the application to be 

considered on its merits. 

VI. CONCLUSION

For all of the foregoing reasons, the subject property owners Jeff and Melissa Foy 

respectfully request that the Zoning Board of Adjustment find that the reduced scope single-bay 

addition project is materially different than the original two-bay project thus grant rehearing, 

followed by consideration of the reduced-scope project. 

Respectfully submitted 
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ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT 
 
November 28, 2022 
 
Jeffery & Melissa Foy 
67 Ridges Court 
Portsmouth, NH 03801 
 
RE: Board of Adjustment request for property located at 67 Ridges Court (LU-22-
199) 
 
Dear Property Owners: 
 
The Zoning Board of Adjustment, at its regularly scheduled meeting of Tuesday, 
November 15, 2022, considered your application for the construction of a 518 square 
foot garage addition which requires the following: 1) A variance from Section 10.521 to 
allow a 15.5 foot front yard where 19 feet is required per Section 10.516.10.  2) A 
Variance from Section 10.321 to allow a nonconforming building or structure to be 
extended, reconstructed or enlarged without conforming to the requirements of the 
Ordinance.  Said property is shown on Assessor Map 207 Lot 59 and lies within the 
Single Residence B (SRB) District.  As a result of said consideration, the Board voted 
to determine if Fisher v. Dover applied to this application.  A motion to determine that 
the petition does not fall under Fisher v. Dover failed, therefore the request was not 
heard. 
 
The Board’s action may be appealed up to thirty (30) days after the vote.  Please contact 
the Planning Department for more details about the appeals process. 
 
Very truly yours, 

 
 
Phyllis Eldridge, Acting Chair of the Zoning Board of Adjustment 
 
cc:  Tim Phoenix, Hoefle, Phoenix, Gormley & Roberts, PLLC 
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